
President’s Message 

Another month has gone by and my term is 

nearing its end. It's hard to believe that the 

year is almost over. I have a theory on that 

subject. For a five year kid a year is 1/5th 

(20%) of his/her lifetime and they have no 

memory of the first couple of years and for 

somebody who is 40 years old (another kid) 

a year is 1/40th (2.5%) of their lifetime. So 

the older we all get the smaller percent of 

our life is a year. Sorry for the squirrel 

moment. Back to my message, this month 

has been the most difficult edition to find 

something semi interesting to write about. 

This past week I participated in my 

Legislative Visit Day (LVD) at the State 

Capitol. In discussions with fellow Chapter 

members, who have attended previous LVD, 

I learned that we don't always meet directly 

with the Senate or Assembly members. 

More often than not you would meet with a 

staff member who may have the ability to 

communicate our message to the legislative 

member better than we might be able to. 

Marco Palilla is the Sierra Chapter grass 

roots chair and has been to numerous 

D's.His organization and leadership skills 

were very apparent to this rookie and I was 

paired with other members who have 

previous experience. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Wednesday, Sept. 20, 2017 

Sierra Chapter BOD and General              

Membership Dinner 

2017 EEA Awards 

Wednesday, May 17, 2017 

Joint ACEC Sierra Chapter & APWA            

Water Committee Lunch Meeting 

Speaker: 

José Ramirez, P.E., Senior Civil Engineer, 
SRCSD  

Registration Link: 

https://may17-2017.eventbrite.com 

Wednesday, July 26, 2017 

ACEC California July Board Meeting and 

Leadership Training  

Orange County, California                               

Outside of Sacramento     

Sunday, October 8, 2017                                

ACEC California Annual Conference  

 Lake Tahoe, Incline Village, California          

Outside of Sacramento     
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President’s Message continued 

The ACEC CA staff had created a list of talking points for each 

of our scheduled visits. It's amazing how much effort and 

preparation that Kelly and her staff have done prior to LVD. 

They all need a nice round of applause and a big Thank You 

from the membership. 

As most of you may have heard and if you haven't, you must 

have been climbing Mt Everest or someplace similar. 

Governor Brown last week signed SB1 the 10 year $52 billion 

dollar transportation funding bill. I'm certain that most of  

our member firms will see some of this work and will benefit 

from the improved transportation facilities around the state 

with these new funding dollars. Time will tell though. There 

was another bill signing at the same time, SB 496, this is our 

(Continued from page 1) "Duty to Defend" bill that ACEC CA has been working on 

for a number of years. Let's have a toast to the ACEC CA 

staff for all of their hard work on this issue. 

Our next Chapter meeting on May 17th and will be a 

lunch meeting at Sacramento Hilton. The featured 

speaker will be Jose Ramirez, Senior Civil Engineer with 

Sacramento Regional County Sanitation District. He will 

be discussing the South County AG program. This is a 

reclaimed water program supplying water to agricultural 

interests and others in the southern part of the County. 

Next ACEC State event will be the annual State 

Conference in Incline Village, Lake Tahoe on October 8 - 

11, 2017. I hope to see everybody in May at the Sierra 

Chapter ACEC lunch meeting.  

Cheers! 

Jose Ramirez, SRCSD—Speaker, May 17, 2017 

By: Debanik Chaudhuri, Director 

José Ramirez is a Senior Civil Engineer with the Sacramento 

Regional County Sanitation District (Regional San). He has a 

Bachelor’s Degree in Civil Engineering from Sacramento 

State University and is a registered Civil Engineer in the State 

of California. He has over 20 years of experience in the 

planning, design, and construction of water supply and 

wastewater facilities. He is currently managing the Water 

Recycling Program for Regional San. His work focuses on 

expanding the capacity of this program to achieve a goal of 

reusing 30-40 MGD of recycled water over the next two 

decades in Regional San’s area. His presentation will focus 

on South County Ag Program. The South County Ag 

Program proposes to use tertiary-treated recycled water 

to irrigate allowed crops (e.g. alfalfa, irrigated pastures, 

etc.) on permanent agriculture lands and habitat 

mitigation lands through new recycled water transmission 

and distribution systems.  
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Meeting Recap, April 19th, 2017– Matt Machado, Public Works Director, Stanislaus County 

By Dana Remington, President 

At our May meeting Matt Machado, the Public Works 

Director for Stanislaus County, gave a talk about 

transportation funding and upcoming projects. His talk 

included a detailed overview of the structure and funding of 

Measure L, the transportation funding measure passed by 

Stanislaus County voters last year. He also discussed his 

preferred solutions for public transportation funding 

moving forward  

Would you like to see YOUR FIRM listed in this Newsletter?   

ACEC-CA/Sierra Chapter firms in good standing are invited to submit a 

company profile for inclusion in this newsletter.  Firms that have not been 

featured in the last two years are invited to participate again. Contact 

Landon Blake, Vice President, for submission details. 

  Point of Contact: 

  Landon Blake, VP 

  (Hawkins and Associates                

  Engineering) 

  209.575.4295  

  lblake@hawkins-eng.com  

GET NOTICED IN THE SGET NOTICED IN THE SGET NOTICED IN THE SIERRA CHAPTER NEWSLETTER!IERRA CHAPTER NEWSLETTER!IERRA CHAPTER NEWSLETTER!   

 

ACEC-CA 2017 Legislative Visit Day Recap 

By Marco Palilla, Sierra Chapter Director 

On May 2, 2017, the Sierra Chapter joined nearly 100 members from around the state for our 2017 Legislative 

Visit Day. This is our annual occasion to meet with our legislators and their staff to explain our views on various 

issues that impact our industry. In my opinion, this is one of the most important activities for ACEC since it pro-

vides direct access to the people that have such impact on our businesses. It is also a great opportunity to re-

mind legislators how important the engineering and surveying industry is to the daily lives of every Californian. 

(Continued on page #4) 
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Sierra Chapter members who attended Legislative Visit Day included Bob Lokteff, Dana Remington, Ted Hopkins, Marco Palilla, Harvey Os-

lick, Debanik Chaudhuri, and Eddie Kho. Not pictured: Matt Brogan and Steve Greenfield.  

The day kicked off at The Citizens Hotel with an Issues Breakfast that focused on our recent successes with Senate Bill 

1 (Transportation Funding) and Senate Bill 496 (Duty to Defend). We then walked over to the Capitol for our morning 

meetings with Assemblymembers (or their staff) Cooley, Dahle, Aguiar-Curry and Flora; plus Senate members (or their 

staff) Pan, Gaines, and Nielsen. We also promoted our amazing scholarship program and the ACEC Engineering Excel-

lence Award winners in our area. 

Sierra Chapter members Bob Lokteff, Marco Palilla and Ted Hopkins with legislator Richard Pan’s Senate Fellow, Tyler Aguilar during Legisla-

tive Visit Day.                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

(Continued from page #3) 

(Continued on page #5) 
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 Debbie LoCicero  

Recording Secretary 

Newsletter Editor 

dlocicero@acec-ca-sierra.org  

Chris von Collenberg  

Webmaster 

cvc@wavecable.com 

Officers 

Dana Remington, President  

(Andregg Geomatics) 

530.885.7072  

dremington@andregg.com 

Landon Blake, Vice President 

(Hawkins and Associates 

Engineering) 
209.575.4295  
lblake@hawkins-eng.com  
 

Kathy Wickam, Secty/Treasurer  

(WSP/Parsons Brinckerhoff) 

916.567.2569 

wickam@pbworld.com 

Directors 

Chad Coleman 

(Coleman Engineering) 

916.791.1188 

chad@coleman-eng.com 

Kevin Gustorf  

(Michael Baker International) 

916.928.5166  

Kgustorf@mbakerintl.com  

Marco Palilla   

(HDR Engineering, Inc.) 

916.817.4878   

Marco.Palilla@hdrinc.com 

Tom Sell  

(SAGE Engineers, Inc.) 

916.677.4775 

tsell@sageengineers.com  

Jerry Jones  

(Morton & Pitalo) 

916.984.7621 

jjones@mpengr.com) 

Debanik Chaudhuri 

(Shannon & Wilson) 
916.438.2300  

dsx@shanwil.com 

State Directors 

Dana Remington (2020)  

(Andregg Geomatics) 

530.885.7072  

dremington@andregg.com 

Harvey Oslick (2019) 

(Wood Rodgers) 

916.326.5297 

hoslick@WoodRodgers.com 

Tom Holdrege (2018) 

(Holdrege & Kull) 

530.478.1305 

tholdrege@HandK.net 

Ted Hopkins (2017) 

(Shannon & Wilson) 

916.438.2301 

twh@shanwil.com 

2016-17 Board of Directors 

During lunch back at the Citizens Hotel we heard from Senator Anthony Canella and his successful ability to pass Senate Bill 

496, Duty to Defend. The bottom line was timing played a key role. Senator Canella received a standing ovation for his efforts. 

Afternoon meetings continued through 5:00 PM with Assemblymembers (or their staff) Bigelow, Gallagher, Cooper and Kiley; 

plus Senate members (or their staff) Galgiani and Dodd. After the legislative meetings, everyone met up at Chops for a friendly 

outdoor reception. Thanks again to the Sierra Chapter members who made this another successful event! 

(Continued from page #4) 
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RICK is a premiere multi-disciplinary planning, design, and engineering firm known throughout the Western United States for 

providing unparalleled service and value to every client since 1955. Our company’s broad array of design disciplines allows us 

to provide comprehensive services that can be managed in-house to assure optimum project quality and efficiency. Our suite 

of services includes: 

 Civil Engineering 

 Traffic Engineering 

 Transportation Engineering 

 Water Resources Engineering 

 Community Planning & Sustainable Design 

 Urban Design 

 Landscape Architecture 

 Surveying & Photogrammetry 

 Laser Scanning 

 GIS Services 

 Legal Services  

We offer these services at every stage of the project life cycle. Our holistic involvement from beginning to end has cultivated a 

knowledge base that influences our planning, design and engineering choices to create projects that can, and do, get built. We 

leverage this technical expertise with an in-depth understanding of local policies to deliver sophisticated solutions on every 

project. Our award winning projects are recognized for their innovative designs, cost-effective solutions, and on-schedule re-

sults. 

Behind every project is a talented team of staff. We are known for a culture that attracts, empowers, and retains exceptional 

people. RICK boasts an industry-leading retention rate, yielding a consistent employee base.  With nearly 270 employees com-

pany-wide, we have an extensive depth of staff that regularly collaborates for effective and quality deliverables.  Our internal 

training program engages staff on fundamentals, quality control, technology, project management, and client relations to con-

tinually challenge our managers and develop our future industry leaders. 

We at RICK look forward to the next 60 years proudly serving the communities we live in. .  

 An ACEC-CA Company 

Profile 
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